Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting
 August 14, 2024

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, August 14, 2024 at the front clubhouse. Curtis Delong opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken by Curtis.  The board members present were Curtis Delong-Vice President, Jo Ellen Hall-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Roger Hebert-Director.  James Irvine – President was excused.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary, Jo Ellen read the minutes from the Monthly Board Meeting that was held on June 12, 2024.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Georgia.  All in favor, motion carried.  There was no meeting in July so no minutes were read. The minutes of the Town Hall meeting held on August 10, 2024 were read and corrected.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes as corrected, second for approval by Georgia.  All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Treasurer, Georgia read Financial Report for June 2024.  All account balances were read. The total balance was $13,447.65.  The Financial Report for July 2024 was also read.  All account balances were read.  The total balance was 13,451.71.   A motion was made by Jo Ellen to accept the Financial Reports as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the August activity meeting.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Curtis.  All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 
· Curtis mentioned the passing of Denise Koplar on July 6, 2024.  Pray for her family and friends.
· Community Rummage Sale is scheduled for Oct. 12, 2024.  See details in the Newsletter.
· Request to have a Hispanic Heritage community dinner in September. The Community dinner scheduled for Sept. 21 has been changed to the Hispanic Heritage dinner.  Preparations for the meal will be headed up by Anna Pope.
· Motion made by Roger to have an Activity sub-committee, second by Georgia.  All in favor, motioned carried.
· Home Fire Campaign sponsored by Red Cross & Fire Dept. for Sept. 7 and Sept. 28, 2024 from 9 am to 2 pm each day was presented by Jennifer Garver and Mentha Antoine. They will be around to replace smoke alarms and replace batteries    Curtis will contact Management regarding a robo call to residents and it will be put in the September Newsletter.  Mary Santana will post the information on the Starlight Ranch website.  Also, there will be some flyers placed near the mail boxes and the clubhouses.

· Meeting was opened for Questions from the floor:
1.  Curtis was contacted about the Brain Memory screening program to be scheduled on Friday 9 to 2.
 Curtis will contact them to see if another day is acceptable as our Fridays are for Bingo.

A motion was made by Roger to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Georgia.  All in favor, motion carried.   Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.

Next meeting will be September 11, 2024 at 6:00 PM
